September 7, 2022                                                                     
Dear families,

It has been so nice meeting your little one and I look forward to an exciting year together. I can see we’re already on our way to making some new and wonderful friendships. I hope this letter will help you understand how our Kindergarten class works. (
*We will be focusing on developing class routines, building friendships and our class community. We will also be learning rules for the playground, school, bus and cafeteria. We want each child to be happy and to feel safe here at school. Please take the time to talk about the new rules they are learning.
*Your child will have Physical Education with Mrs. Dickson on Monday, Tuesday, and Friday. Please ensure your child is wearing clothing that is cool and comfortable on those days as we do not change for gym.

*Your child will have Music twice a week (Monday and Thursday) – Our Music teacher is Mrs. O’Neill- Delano. On Wednesday, your child will have French exploration time with Mrs. O’Neill-Delano.
* Our librarian’s name is Mrs. Gallan. Your child will go to the school library each week and sign out a book to take home. Library books are due the following week and must be returned to sign out a new one. We usually try to put a reminder in the agenda each week to pack your book the night before. ( We do not have our library day confirmed yet but I will let you know as soon as possible.
*If you need to send me a note, please do so in the agenda. I check these each morning. I will put weekly notes/ information in your child’s plastic folder and/or agenda. There is a “please leave at home” pocket and a “please return to school” pocket in the plastic folder. I will do my best to keep the sheets going home on the correct side. ( Please check these each evening and ensure they are returned daily. 
*Cafeteria: If your child is buying lunch, please put a note indicating what your child is ordering with the money in a baggie labelled with your child’s name. Place this in the front plastic pouch of the agenda. This makes things easier for all of us as sometimes they forget what they are supposed to buy. And… sometimes things fall out of agendas as they are bringing them into the classroom each morning. It can be very confusing without a name. Thank you in advance. (
*If you have not already done so, please send in the School Agenda Fee ($10.00). Thank you 😊
*You can also stay up to date by checking our school website and class/teacher page at: nelsonrural.nbed.nb.ca  I will also be forming a Facebook page for our class if you’d like to join.
I look forward to working with you this year. Thank you in advance for your support. Should you have any concerns, please contact me at the school: 627-4074 or by email: chantal.poole@nbed.nb.ca        

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Chantal Poole
